Draft Minutes of meeting of Southwark cyclists 

on February 14th 2018

Apologies: Alastair Hanton, Jeremy Leach, Amy Aeron-thomas, Gareth Evans, Pete Wood, Eleanor Margolies

Present: Matthew Sparkes (OFO), Cieron (Illuminated River), Lucia Quenya, Liz Eden, Bob Eva, Hugh Bolton (Treasurer), Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Bruce Lynn, Sally Eva (sec), Anand Bhopal, Mary Manning

Matthew Sparkes from OFO explained that these dockless hire bikes were hoping to get council agreement to operate in the borough. Their aim was to operate responsibly and they were trying only to operate in boroughs where the council agreed. The bikes were already operating in various north London boroughs and hirers could ride them into Southwark and leave them. They would show as available for re-hire but if they were not re-hired quickly OFO staff would take them back to their home boroughs. The bikes were 7kg lighter than Santander bikes and the hope was that they would be more enjoyable to ride. Once they were being hired 3-4 times a day the system would be profitable. In central london the hire bikes were mainly rented by tourists and commuters but experience showed that further out people found uses for them. Santander Bikes needed subsidy but Paris Velib was profitable. OFO were in partnership with LCC and would be grateful for our support with council. 

Illuminated River: Cieron explained that this was an art-project to illuminate 14 central London bridges, beautifying the river and at the same time updating the electrics and, by using modern environmentally friendly lighting, reduce light pollution and cost. He could not point to a specifically cycling-related aspect but he was showing the project to all community groups and hoped for our approval and support. 

Minutes of last meeting approved as a true record. Matters arising: meeting on the Peckham Town Centre project had been arranged with cllr Ian Wingfield (Jeremy); council had not responded to request that it join CLOCS. Andy to pursue; NR4 -- developers had no space to fit a ramp without altering the floor plan, they were offering steps with a cycle groove along side. Bruce suggested that SC press for a good cycle lift which would take disability bikes, cargo bikes etc. He asked all members to complete consultation asking for this; Speedwatch meeting on Feb 28th with Met organisers (Jeremy); Camberwell Grove bridge -- contractors had started putting in bollards although been no consultation, council seemed to have fallen back on previous arrangements without seeking authorisation, protests on-going. Andy to pursue. 

1) Dynamo: Many thanks to Gareth who was sorting out peculiarities of the site. Codegate would be setting up a wireless mesh at the beach. Bob Eva had been investigating wireless card payment systems. He suggested buying an iZettle and trying it out. Agreed: to fund £29 purchase. 

2) LCC borough election campaign: details still not clear. Andy trying to clarify them. Generally the aim seemed to be to get boroughs to commit to the Healthy Streets agenda. 

3) New Southwark Plan: Andy, Ralph and Peter Wright had met southwark planners to discuss this. Ralph was preparing a submission for the inspector. Take away points were that they were using traffic data from 2009 although car ownership in the borough had fallen steadily since then. The plan removed most of the new cycle routes proposed in the 2015 Cycling Strategy. Despite the borough's worse air pollution and obesity levels, Southwark’s new plan is far less ambitious that of London boroughs like Camden and Hackney. 
4) 20mph Scoping Report: this showed a marginal decrease of 1mph in speeding following introduction of 20mph limit.  TfL would not fund average speed cameras on Barry Road because it had too many junctions which avoided the averaging. TfL was working with London Buses to limit bus speeds to 20mph. Buses would then operate as a sort of rolling road block holding down traffic speeds (andy). 
5) OKRAAP: Liz Eden called for support to insert protected space for cycling into the latest Old Kent Road Area Action Plan. Deadline was March 21st. She called for a flyering campaign similar to that run in 2016. Bruce had written a response and he asked everyone to write their own. Pete had offered to write a SC response but so far he had not done this and deadline for a flyering campaign was beginning of March. Sally/Bob could organise flyers but had to be consistency about what was wanted and some sort of website post for flyer to link to. Agreed: Liz to contact Pete and establish who was doing what. 
6) Civi training: Pete only person who was Civi-trained and he had not come today. Group needed others trained on Civi. Agreed: Sally to contact Fran if Pete not available. 
AOB: Liz returning to fray mid-March to lift load off Luci who had been shouldering it in her absence. 


